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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 8th February 2011 in the Village Hall Club Room

Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, A Mayer, D Lewis, D Chesson, P Lyon, N Thom, Borough Councillor M Burgess, 10 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

2174.
Declarations of Councillors Interests: Cllr Mrs S Mash declared an interest in agenda item 15b) 
Minute No. 2188 b)

2175.
Update Register of Councillors Interests:  None

2176.
Apologies and reason for absence:   Community Warden Karen Peck.

The meeting was adjourned for the public session

2177.
To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 11th January 2011:  Confirmed and signed as a correct record.

2178.
Matters Arising:  see Clerk's Report.

2179. 
To consider Planning Applications as previously circulated to Councillors:


I)  11/00026/AS  Wittersham Coachworks – To regularise the building as built: Insertion of 2 obscure glazed windows NW & SW elevations.  Increase in size of ground floor window NW elevation.  Change in orientation & size of detached car port.  A sloping site with increase in building height.  The addition of 5 bar timbers gates – vehicle & pedestrian.  Cllrs had listened to the comments made during the Public Session and after a full discussion it was agreed to object to parts of the application for the following reasons:- Due to the increase in building height the windows as built are now higher from the ground than those originally approved causing loss of privacy to neighbouring properties.  This requires rectifying.  There is no objection to the detached car port or 5 bar timber gates.


ii)  11/00075/AS  Park House, Peening Quarter – Rear single storey extension with roof terrace.


Cllrs agreed to support this application.

2180.
To award a grass cutting/gardening contract from the tenders received:  Clerk had sent out 8 invitations to tender and had received 3 back plus the quotation from KCC Landscape Services for cutting the grass on Coronation Field.  This was accepted at the rate of £30.99 per cut.  After due consideration Cllrs agreed to award the contracts as under to Robert Pudan.  Cemetery & Churchyard £225.00 per cut, Memorial Gardens £25 per visit, cutting the grass on The Green £80.00 per cut, gardening work on The Green £25 per visit, cutting the hedge around The Green £100 per cut, cutting the hedge along Coronation Field £80.00 per cut, Gardening work on The Triangle £20 per visit.

2181.
To agree the detail of the suggested  information leaflet on the forthcoming Parish Council Elections:  This had been circulated to Cllrs and after a couple of changes, was agreed.  The Clerk had been given a printing price of £172 which was accepted.

2182.
Village Green Update:  Clerk reported that ABC has asked KCC to make a determination on which area is The Village Green.  KCC is now taking advice from Council and will come back to us at a later date.

2183. 
To re-consider the siting of the MUGA in view of the latest information from Ashford Borough Council:  Clerk informed the meeting that until a decision is made by KCC the MUGA cannot be sited next to the Play Area.  ABC cannot suggest another site.  The Grant Panel has deferred their decision to 13/6/11 and has asked us to consider increasing the size of the MUGA and to install lighting so usage would be increased.  As costs would be increased the grant panel is happy for the grant request to be increased.  The application form can be amended.  After a full 

Page 493


discussion it was agreed that lighting wasn't necessarily a good idea.  This would need further consideration.  In the meantime Clerk has asked for new costings and would inform ABC that we would be resubmitting in June by which time it is hoped that a decision will have been made on which area is the Village Green. 

2184.
To consider the Borough Council Localism Iniatives:

· Planning



The Chairman explained that ABC is keen to process the Localism Act and has been talking with 
the government minister.  This had been discussed at the last Parish Forum Meeting where a new 
planning initiative had been put forward with parish councils taking more responsibility. This 
entails the parish making the decision with advice from the Borough Council.  The Borough is 
looking for Parish Councils interested in taking part. After a short discussion it was agreed that 
we would put our Council forward.

· Handyperson


This is another area in which the parish can take an active part.  Further details to be obtained.

2185. 
To decide upon action to be taken with regard to rubbish left in the Cemetery:  This is 
something that would come under the remit of the local handyperson.  Decision deferred.

2186.
To consider the purchase of Heathers for the Triangle:  As this had already been agreed upon 
and budgeted for it was agreed that Clerk should action this up to £100.

2187.
To consider quotes to prune trees on The Green and to remove a broken branch in the 
Cemetery:  Clerk had obtained a quote from Green Leaf Tree Care for taking out the Horse 
Chestnut tree next to the Churchill Oak on The Green and to prune the apple tree on the other side 
of it and to take off the broken branch on the Pine Tree in the Cemetery and to remove two other 
branches, all at a cost of £490.  This could be done on March 19th.  This was accepted.  Clerk to 
check with Ashford Borough Council with regard to planning permission.

2188.
Correspondence: 


a)  ABC – Christian Burwash – Active Tour Project – Agreed to invite him to our Annual Parish Meeting.


At this point Cllr Mash left the meeting 


b)  Outlook on Oxney – Request for Donation.  Cllrs agreed to a donation of £1000.


Cllr Mash returned to the meeting


c)  The Kent Men of the Trees – Entry form for competition £10 fee.  Cllrs agreed to enter again this year.


For noting:


d)  Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal – Thank you for donation     e)  Tony Marshall – Request for information with regard to planning application No. 09/00050/AS, the first Wittersham Coachworks application – Clerk has e-mailed this.     


Previously circulated


f)  ABC – Parish Forum report of 20/10/10     g)  ABC – Housing News Winter 2010.


Forwarded by E-mail


h)  KALC – Learning & Development     i)  ABC – Forward Plan of Key Decisions Feb to May 2011     j)  ABC – Leader's Exec. Announcements     k)  Latest news from Southern Water     l)  KCC – Message from Nick Chard     m)  ABC – The Localism Bill – a plain english guide     n)  ABC – Support avenues for community led regeneration     o)  ABC – Latest LDF Development update now available     p)  Local Works – Sustainable Communities Act Update     

2189.
To Authorise Payment:


 i)  Venus Cleaners – Street Cleaning during January £100 – Authorised

2190.
Working Party Reports:


a) 
Finance -   Monthly Transaction Statement – Agreed
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b)
Planning:  



Decisions received:



10/01195/AS  Owley Lodge – Garage with Garden Store/Workshop to link to house





for full disabled access                                                                      Refused

 
c)
Highways & Footpaths – Pot hole opposite Hope Farm House – already notified



d) Open Spaces –  

             i)  Coronation Field gate lock had not been returned and rubbish has still not been 
removed.  Clerk to inform Bonfire Committee that if it is not removed then the Council 
will clear it and charge them.

             ii)  Thanks given to Phil Willocks and Dave Fletcher for planting the free trees along the 
south fence on The Green.  The Council is most grateful.  Robert Pudan has been told that 
they have been planted.

e)
Cemetery –  Nothing to report.

2191.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 


i)  Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Thom gave a short report.  A successful quiz night 
had been held and thanks had been given to Cllr Mayer who had now retired from this committee.  
The Council added their thanks too for all he had done when he had been it's representative.


ii)  Parish Forum  – Cllr Rivers gave a report on the meeting held on 26th January when the 
Localism Bill had been discussed together with the forthcoming Census which can now be 
completed electronically.


iii) KALC 2nd February – Cllr Rivers reported on the unsatisfactory meeting he and Cllr Lewis 
had attended.

2192.
KALC – Parish News No. 352 – Planning Conference 12th March 2011:  The Clerk and 
Chairman wish to attend.  The cost would be £144.  Agreed.

2193.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised

2194.
Date of Next Full Council Meeting:  8th March 2011

2195.
Items for information: 


a)  Clerk had received a leaflet on Citizens Rights for older people which she will have at her Parish Desk


b)  Fun Run being held on 20th February


c)  Blue Box Recycling – Concern was expressed with regard to collection point on long drives.

The meeting closed at 2.45hrs.

For Outlook on Oxney – Grass cutting Tenders decision

